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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have been very busy already this term as part of Truro and Penwith Academy 
Trust (TPAT). Mr Higgs is organising an IT conference for the whole trust, and I will 
shortly be welcoming the Headteachers from other local schools for a visit. In 
addition, Mrs Simpson (EYFS), Mrs Hughes (SEND) and Mrs Harman (DT) have been 
taking part in meetings for their particular areas of leadership. TPAT provides great 
support to all its schools and we look forward to welcoming Mr Gould, the Director 
of Education, to Alverton before half term to share all the fantastic things going on 
here. 
 
The Friends of Alverton School (FOAS) held their AGM yesterday and have some 
exciting ideas about fundraising this year. They are also on the search for new 
members! Please look out for more information about all of this soon.  
 
If you have a child in Year 1 or 2, you will have noticed that our new Music Room, on 
the “Climbing Wall Playground” is really beginning to take shape! This is something 
that we have been working towards for a long time and we are very grateful to FOAS 
for their donation of £7500 towards it which has made a real difference to this 
project. The fundraising that FOAS do is invaluable in supporting additional 
experiences for your children and we would like to thank them for all their hard 
work in organising fundraising events and also thank you, too, for your support of 
these.  
 
Don’t forget that our Harvest Festival is next Tuesday at 9.30am. We would love to 
see you there and invite you all to stay afterwards for coffee and a cake. We will be 
collecting for the CTIPA foodbank and, if you would like to make a donation, please 
send this in with your child. All proceeds from the sale of coffee and cake will also go 
to the foodbank.  
 
Finally, thank you to all our Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 parents who arranged for 
their child to have a school dinner on Census day yesterday. We had a higher 
number than usual which is great news so thank you very much. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is 

out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Flu immunisation - all years 

If you would like your child immunised 

and haven’t yet applied, please go 

online by  midday on  Wednesday 19th 

October.  Your child will not be given the 

nasal spray without your consent so if 

you do not wish them to have it done, 

you do not need to do anything.   

Date of Visit: Friday 21st October 

School Code:  EE142240 

Link: https://

www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/

Forms/Flu 

Tel No.: 01872 221105 

Year 5 camp meeting 
Tuesday 11th October at 3.15pm 
Bodrifty classroom 
If your child is interested in going to 
camp next June, please come along to a 
meeting on Tuesday 11th for more 
information and a chance to ask any 
questions you may have. 

Advanced notice - club cancellations 

All the following clubs will be cancelled in 

the week beginning 17th October due to 

parents evenings: 

Monday 17th - KS2 Football 

Tuesday 18th - KS1 Football 

Wednesday 19th - Drama, Hockey and 

Baking 

All other clubs will run as normal that 

week. 

Lost property 

All the lost property is put into the large 

chest outside the side hall door by the table 

tennis table. You can come at anytime at 

drop off or pick up to look inside for any lost 

or items or to take any un-named items. 

The chest will be emptied at half term and 

all the un-named contents will be taken to 

the charity shop. Please name all your 

child’s belongings. 

Contact details 

We email you lots of letters and 

information and send quite a few 

texts too so we always need an up-to-

date email address and mobile 

number for you. Please let the office 

know if your contact details change. 
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Parents Evenings for Year 1-6 

Booking has now opened for parent consultations (a ten 

minute face-to-face meeting in school) which are being held in 

the week beginning Monday 17th October. If you haven’t yet 

booked your appointment time please go online and do so before 

the booking window closes on 5th October. 

You will previously have been given log in details for eschools.  If you are unsure 

what this is, please contact the office and they will arrange for new details to be 

given to you.  It is easy and quick to use: 

 Go to the school website http://alverton.org.uk and click onto the log in button 

at the top of the screen.  

 Your user name will be your first name.surname (all lower case) eg, john.smith 

(not your email address) 

 If you have forgotten your password, please contact the office. 

 Once you have logged in, the Parents Evening icon can be found in the blue bar 

at the top. Click on that and you’ll be taken to your child’s class page for you to 

book. 

If you have had or will be having a termly review meeting during the school day 

on the phone or in person with Mrs Hughes and your child’s class teacher, you 

don’t need to book an appointment through the eschools system.  

PLEASE BOOK 

ONLINE NOW 

Reception and Year 6 school health screening 

All parents of children in Reception and Year 6 should have received an email this 

week with a link to information about school health screening for their child. The 

links can also be found below. You do not need to do anything if you are happy for 

your child to have health screening done in school. If you do not wish your child to 

take part in any or all of the health checks in school you must opt out by following 

the links. 

Reception Year - https://mailchi.mp/2ac4f2cab3f4/child-health-programme-health-

information-reception-22-23 

Year 6 - https://mailchi.mp/5f334c487f43/child-health-programme-health-

information-y6-22-23 





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
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Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
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Diary Dates 

11th Oct  Harvest Festival at 9.30am 

17th - 19th Oct Year 1-6 Parent teacher  
   meetings. Some clubs   
   cancelled 

24th-28th Oct Half term holiday 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Kittiwakes  Alice A-C for showing enthusiasm in Phonics & contributing in class discussions 

Curlews  Harrison for always smiling as you learn & for being so creative in your own learning 

Puffins  Amy  for always listening well & working hard 

Owls   Lincoln for showing perseverance in his writing & making super progress 

Kingfishers  Lily  for a great attitude towards her learning 

Trencrom  Joshua for looking out for others & writing a brilliant story in English 

Lanyon  Alfred for working so hard to write a great Stone Age story. Well done 

Kerris   Brae  for his fantastic story writing & being such a lovely member of our class 

Bodrifty  Tyler  for being such a hard working & kind member of Bodrifty 

Bosigran  Mason for working so hard in Maths & being such a kind, polite boy 

Kenidjack  Arthur for being such a  kind & supportive Year 6 pupil. Thank you 

Lunchtime Star Amelia S for being such a  help with the younger members of the school 

LOST 

Jayden in Lanyon has lost his glasses. They 

are black with a bit of red on them. 

Iris in Kingfishers has lost two water 

bottles. One is a metal  Stitch bottle with a 

silver top. The other is  a Healthy Cornwall 

bottle. Please check at home and hand 

back in if any of these items are found. 

Thank you. 

Hi folks, it’s Friday once more and as always 
I am here to let you know that, well, I’m 
here. It’s been a week of challenges and 
unusual events for me, but hopefully I have 
weathered them and come through to the 
weekend. I sincerely hope the same goes 
for you but you know by now the rules…I’m 
here for you…armed with listening ears, 
tissues, biscuits, hot drinks, reassurance 
and help or advice if you want it. Take care, 
best wishes, Mrs Daylak  

After School provision 

Mr T is continuing to run after school 

childcare every evening until 5.15pm. He 

now works for DT Sports Coaching but the 

arrangements remain the same. Please see 

the attached letter and form for more 

information. To contact him please ring 

07843 126833  

or email  

clubs@dtcoaching.co.uk 




